
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you require this newsletter in another format,                          
please ask at the school office.                                                                   
 

       
     Respect for All. Learners for Life               16th December 2022 

Diary Dates 
 

20 Dec        Party Day 
20 Dec        Break up for Christmas 1:15  
4   Jan         Return to School 8:50am             
 

Our school value for this half term: 
‘Kindness’ 

 
‘Try to be a rainbow in someone else’s cloud’ 

 
 

PARTY DAY 
 

Christmas Party Day is on Tuesday 20th 
December.  Children can wear their own 
clothes on this day and hopefully we might get 
a very special visitor. 
 

 

 
 

Winter HAF 
 

The Winter HAF programme starts on 23rd 
December for children who are eligible for 
benefit related free school meals. There are 
lots of great activities across the city and a 
meal will be provided for each child that 
attends. To find out where your nearest 
scheme is and to book a place, please visit: 

 
 
 

www.Merseyplay.com 
 

or 
 
 

https://merseyplay.com/haf-holiday-activities-and-food-fund/ 
 

 
 

Christmas Shows 
 

Well done to all children for the amazing 
Christmas shows they performed – they were 
all fabulous. Thank you also to our staff who 
worked so hard. 
 

 
 
 

Prize Draw Winners 
 

Once again thank you to all who supported our 
Christmas Bingo and Prize Draw. As ever, your 
support is greatly appreciated in helping to 
raise much needed extra funding for our 
school. 
 

Here are a list of Prize Draw winners: 
 

1.  Jodie Cooke 
2.  Jamie Jones 
3.  Erna Lantitsos 
4.  Todor Banchev 
5.  Hayley Thomas 
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ATTENDANCE 
 
Bluebells  Miss McGowan       85% 
Daffodils Mrs. Mullock          92% 
                     Mrs  Gordon                                      
Poppies Miss Kervin           96% 
Tulips  Mrs. Davin           88% 
Snowdrops Miss Haynes           88% 
Sunflowers Mrs. White           88% 
 
Unfortunately only 1 class in green  
- well done to Poppies for the 
best attendance this week! 

 
Overall Attendance 

89% 
 

Attendance 
 

We are really  pleased to announce that we have 
81 children who have achieved 97+%  this term 
and are proudly gaining their ‘Bronze Star’. For 
any child who hasn’t gained an award, don’t worry 
as in January all children can start afresh and 
work towards achieving bronze for the spring 
term. 

 
 

ASD Training 
 
The Liverpool ASD Training Team are providing a 
series of virtual drop in advisory sessions via 
zoom.  They are for parent/carers wishing to talk 
in a private one to one setting about any questions 
or concerns they may have about their child. You 
do not require a diagnosis of ASD to book your 
place.  To book your place please email your choice 
of date and time and you will be emailed a zoom 
link. There are two places available for each time 
slot.  

asdtrainingteam@liverpool.gov.uk 
 

Thursday    5th January 2023 
Friday       6th January 2023 

Tuesday     10th January 2023 
                        Thursday   12th January 2023 
                         Friday       13th January 2023 

  Friday       20th January 2023 
 

9.30 – 10.15 
10.30 – 11.15 
11.30 – 12.15 
1.00 – 1.45 
2.00 – 2.45 

 

Finishing Times 
 

We break up for Christmas on Tuesday 
20th December. See below for your child’s 
class finishing times: 
 
NURSERY AM                  11:45                
NURSERY 30HRS                1:00           
NURSERY PM                        CLOSED 
RECEPTION                                1:15 
Y1/Y2                                          1:15 
 
There are limited spaces available in After 
School Club for the last day – closure time 
is 3:30pm. 

Lost Property 
 

Ava-Leigh O’Callaghan has mislaid her 
school cardigan – it has a school council 
badge attached to it. If you think your 
child has taken it home by mistake, please 
return it to school. Thank you. 


